## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF CAMBRIDGE**

22530 Electric Drive, Cambridge Springs, PA 16403 Telephone: (814) 398-8327 – Fax Number: (814) 398-4900

Email: cambridgetwp@verizon.net

## SPECIAL MEETING

APRIL 5, 2023, AT 8:00 AM

**CALL TO ORDER, MOMENT OF SILENCE, AND SALUTE TO THE FLAG:** Chairman Cole called the April 5, 2023, Special Meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 8:00 AM in the Municipal Building, 22530 Electric Drive, Cambridge Springs, Pennsylvania, followed by a moment of silence and the salute to the flag.

**ROLL CALL:** Supervisors in attendance were Kevin Cole, Charlie Bauer, and Bernie Blystone. Also present was Secretary/Treasurer, Debra Merritt, and Roadmaster, Dan Klapthor.

**IDENTIFICATION OF RECORDING DEVICES:** There were no recording devices identified.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: There was no public in attendance.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

The Board, Secretary and Roadmaster left the Township building to conduct an inspection of the roads of the Township. The Board was presented with a spreadsheet, which listed all the township roads and provided the maintenance/construction activities since 2005. Nearly all of the Township's roads were driven, with an evaluation of signs, overall road conditions and general hazards being made.

Of particular note, cold patching needs on Mt. Pleasant were identified as well as on Zilhaver and Beckman Roads. It was also noted that there is a need for some patching on the edges of Ellis Road. Additionally, Mr. Klapthor pointed out a couple locations where new driveway sluice pipes were needed, so that the ditches would flow adequately. Mr. Cole stated that there was a short section of Yucha Road that required some gravel and reshaping so that the water runoff would get to the ditches.

The Board also examined the pipe project on Henry Road which will be submitted to the Crawford County Conservation District for funding, as well as a location on Arneman Road which is suffering from bank erosion from to Conneauttee Creek.

Overall, the Board felt that the Township roads were in relatively good condition.

FURTHER PUBLIC COMMENTS: Again, with there being no public in attendance, no comments made.

FURTHER BUSINESS: There was no further business for the Board to address.

**ADJOURNMENT:** There being no further business, Mr. Cole moved to adjourn. Second by Mr. Blystone. All were in favor, and the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 AM.

Debra E. Merritt, Secretary

eh & Memett